COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TERENURE-RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE 1

Tuesday, March 06, 2007

MOTION No: 6
MOTION: Councillor A. White

"That the Manager furnish a report to the Members regarding what action is to be taken to deal with the unsatisfactory "temporary entrance" used by the residents of 218-231 Grange Road, as it is noted there was a meeting with the residents concerned in early November."

REPORT:
Houses No 218-231 Grange Road formed part of the Hermitage estate which was developed by the Gallagher group now in liquidation. Due to a difference in ground levels it was not possible to make a connection from the entrance estate road so a temporary entrance was made off the Grange Road. It was envisaged that the permanent entrance would be via the adjoining lands now known as The Priory. Subsequently because of local objections this did not occur. The Priory development has two entrances from the Grange Road. Initially there was a kerb separating the road serving 218-231 from the Priory but this was replaced recently by bollards as there was an insurance claim. All three entrances mentioned above are sub-standard and in particular the one serving 218-231. Because of this the service road has not been taken-in-charge. The matter may be resolved on the further improvements to the Grange Road with all three entrances being closed and one entrance provided. 

